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Head Teacherõs Review 
Weõve had a wonderful run-up to Christmas 

here at Woodhill with a church Carol Service, 

a delicious Christmas lunch (thanks to our 

new chef) a party and disco and a fabulous 

Nativity performed by our 3,4 and 5 year olds. 

 

It was lovely to see so many people at our 

Firework Evening, which was organised by the 

Friends of Woodhill School, who worked hard 

to ensure the success of the evening. 

 

As you know we were visited by Ofsted in Oc-

tober who made a number of recommenda-

tions.  On a positive note Ofsted said: 

 

òPupils achieve well.  They reach above-

average standards by the time they leave the 

school.ó 

 

òPupilsõ behaviour is good.  Relationships are 

strong.  Pupils are polite, courteous and sup-

portive of one another.ó 

 

òTeachers know pupils well.  They create a 

positive and conducive environment for learn-

ing, which promotes good achievementó. 

 

We are already putting plans into place to 

satisfy compliance with a number of Ofstedõs  

requirements.   We would like to say a 

huge thank you to all the parents who have 

offered help and assistance and are grate-

ful for the support expressed by many par-

ents and grand parents alike. 

 

We have a very special school and we will 

endeavour to do our utmost to see that our 

high standards and expectations continue,  

and that our children get the best educa-

tion. 

 

Once again, a big thank you to parents and 

staff and we are looking forward to a suc-

cessful year ahead. 

 

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year. 

 

Mr Mike Dacombe - Head Teacher &  

Mrs Marjorie Dacombe - Principal 
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NURSERY - Mrs Laverick 
 

Another busy time in Nursery, where the children have 

joined in with events like Harvest Festival, Diwali Day, 

Fireworks, Christmas Activity Day, Carol Service, and the 

wonderful Christmas Nativity.  After all that they had 

great fun at the Christmas Lunch and the Christmas Par-

ty. 

Thank you to all our Parents who came along to our 

Parentõs Evening in October. It was great to show you all 

what your child has achieved in Nursery and getting to 

know a little bit more about what they are doing at home.  

In half term Miss Debbie and her husband came into our 

Nursery garden and made us a wonderful mud kitchen 

for the children.  We would like to say a very big thank 

you to you both!  I am sure the children will have hours of 

fun playing with it.  If any parents have any saucepans or 

kitchen utensils that you no longer require we would be 

very grateful if you would donate them to our mud kitch-

en area. 

Please donõt forget to visit the school website to see 

some photographs of what we have been doing in Nurse-

ry.  We also have a Busy as Bees board in the entrance 

to Nursery, this displays photographs of what the chil-

dren have been doing in Nursery the week before.  The 

children really do work hard and produce some excellent 

work, but the best thing is they have lots of fun while they 

are doing it.   

I would like to thank all our parents for your continued 

support, and the support and the hard work of our Key 

Workers.  That just leaves me to say I hope everyone has 

a lovely Christmas and Happy New Year. 

Mrs N Laverick - Nursery Manager 

KINDERGARTEN - Miss Kelly 
 

It has been a fun filled term with lots of new learning 

taking place.  Children have made very good progress 

with their reading and writing skills.  This has been sup-

ported through Linking sounds and Letters Programme, 

creating Silly Soups for some of the sounds, learning 

how to form and say sounds within Phase 2, using ac-

tions and rhymes, learning how to blend CVC words us-

ing sound buttons, and to read simple captions.   This 

has given children the confidence to flourish with our 

Ladybird Reading Scheme which most of the children 

have not started. 

 

In Literacy we have been learning how to identify sylla-

bles, developing good listening skills, writing inde-

pendently, understanding story structure, learning about 

characters, creating their own animal buddies and devel-

oping imaginative language when story telling. 

continued/... 

In Mathematical activities all children have been learning 

many new concepts such as ordering numbers to 100, 

positional language, describing and naming 2D/3D 

shapes, repeating patterns, addition, measuring and 

helping Mr Magic to count correctly. 
 

Kindergarten have also enjoyed the opportunity to devel-

op their own learning such as painting, cutting and stick-

ing, sand/water play, dressing up, role play in our Kindy 

Café (often making me a cup of tea and a lettuce sand-

wich!)   They have also been exploring the outdoor envi-

ronment, especially our new mud kitchen, designed and 

made by mr Seymour and the children from Woodland 

Club.  We love it - thank you. 
 

As the term draws to an end, Kindergarten have enjoyed 

Christmas activities and learning many Christmas songs 

for the Carol Service and The Magical Christmas Tree.  

Itõs great to see how confident the children are in their 

performances.  Well done! 
 

I wish you all a very Happy Christmas and look forward to 

seeing you all in the New Year! 

YEAR 1 - Miss Sophie 
 

What a very busy start to the year we have had. We cele-

brated Harvest Festival at church, where the children 

presented their songs and poems to the rest of the 

school. We took part in a Diwali day with Nursery, Kinder-

garten and Year 2 where we dressed in brightly coloured 

clothes and undertook activities in painting, chalk draw-

ing and a variety of pattern work.  Year 1 have also put in 

lots of practice to the Lower School Christmas Nativity. 
 

In Literacy this term we have been reading a range of 

traditional tales, stories with familiar settings and infor-

mation texts. The children wrote their own stories based 

on The Little Red Hen as well as instructions on how to 

keep safe on fireworks night. I am very pleased with the 

hard work that is going into learning joined up handwrit-

ing. Reading has been outstanding with lots of children 

flying through books and I am so pleased with the 

amount of reading that is being done at home, well done! 
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In Mathematics we have worked on our numbers to 50, 

addition and subtraction, using a number line, one more 

and one less, ordering numbers, properties of 2D and 

3D shapes, position and direction, multiplication and 

fractions.  In Science we have been learning abut the 

human body, looking at our senses in detail.  We under-

took a variety of investigations into what would  happen 

when one of our senses is taken away.  The children par-

ticularly enjoyed our food tasting session which we did 

blindfolded. More recently we have been looking at iden-

tifying and comparing a range of animals, such as Carni-

vores and Herbivores.  In History we looked at houses 

from the past and present with our recent focus on Cas-

tles.  This was particularly exciting when we held our 

Knights and Maidenõs Day where we could dress up and 

join in many exciting activities.  In Geography lots of re-

search has been conducted into our local area, drawing 

aerial maps of the classroom, plotting our journey to 

school and we even made our own treasure map.  More 

recently we have been looking at the UK, studying its 

four countries - Scotland, Northern Ireland, England and 

Wales.   

Thank  you for your continued support and hard work in 

getting the children ready for the Nativity.  I wish you all a 

lovely Christmas and best wishes for the New Year. 

YEAR 3 & UPPER SCHOOL ENGLISH - Mrs Sekree 
 

Itõs been a busy term in the Upper School and the children 

have all settled extremely well into their new routines. This 

new structure has helped with their organisational skills and 

they have enjoyed their lessons with their subject teachers. 

 

Year 3 have focussed mainly on grammar and improving their 

sentence structure and handwriting. They have been fortu-

nate enough to move onto pen quite early in the term as their 

handwriting is beautifully formed. Year 3 have learnt about 

nouns, verbs, adjectives, paragraphs, punctuating speech 

correctly, apostrophes, auxiliary verbs, alphabet skills and 

how to use a dictionary and thesaurus correctly. They have 

also learnt about question marks, vowels, full stops, capital 

letters, synonyms, pronouns, plurals, contracted apostrophes, 

prefixes and various spelling rules. They have learnt how to 

use I and me correctly and thoroughly enjoyed learning about 

and writing their own fables and traditional tales. 

 

Year 4 and 5 have also been very busy. They have learnt vari-

ous grammar techniques, such as nouns, verbs, adjectives, 

possessive apostrophes, pronouns, simple past and present 

perfect tenses, prepositions, determiners, noun phrases, di-

minutives, inverted commas for direct speech, reported 

speech, fronted adverbials, adverbial and adjectival phrase, 

complex sentences and coordinating, subordinating and cor-

relative conjunctions. They have also enjoyed learning about 

myths, legends and persuasive writing. Year 4 and 5 had an 

extremely lively debate as to whether Robin Hood was real or 

not! It was wonderful to hear the childrenõs different opinions 

and justifications.  

 

Year 6 has mainly been concentrating on exam preparation, 

which has included creative writing, advanced level grammar 

and comprehension skills. Year 6 are required to infer and 

deduct meaning when reading a text and to answer questions 

fully and with quotations from the text in order to give evi-

dence and support their answer. They have learnt about simi-

les and metaphors, colons, semi colons, antonyms, question 

tags, inverted commas, active and passive voice, double neg-

atives, simple past, present perfect and present perfect con-

tinuous tenses, ellipsis, diminutives, hyphens, dashes, brack-

ets, clichés, ambiguity, tautology, verbosity, slang, different 

types of pronouns, using I and me correctly, noun phrases, 

infinite verbs, reported speech, coordinating, subordinating 

and correlative conjunctions and fronted adverbials. They 

have also learnt about persuasive arguments, letter writing, 

and autobiographies. Busy and enjoyable! 

 

Well done Upper School for working so hard this term. I hope 

you keep up this high standard in the coming terms. I wish 

you all lots of success and happiness for the future. Itõs been 

an absolute pleasure teaching at Woodhill School for the past 

10 years and I will miss you all. Thank you to everyone for 

your continued kindness and the wonderful memories. Have 

an amazing Christmas break and all the best for 2017. 

YEAR 2 - Mrs OõDoherty 
 

What a fabulous start to the new school year with our 

topic of Pirates ð Long Ago and Today where we linked 

English and Art/DT as we researched famous pirates, 

wrote a letter in a bottle about being marooned on a de-

sert island, applied for a job as a pirate, wrote a diary 

entry and made pirate hats and flags. Our other English 

work encompassed comprehension, grammar and punc-

tuation and we began to complete English Bond Test 

Papers. Maths work focussed on number work, shapes, 

time and position/movement. The children also began 

work for the first time on Mental Arithmetic Introductory 

Tests booklets.  Science has covered Materials and Be-

ing Healthy and the children enjoyed a Diwali Activity 

Day, Harvest Festival, Pirates Day and Christmas Activity 

Day.  

 

A very full term! I am very pleased with all the childrenõs 

progress this term and look forward to the Spring Term 

where we will go into Space ð Infinity and Beyond! Have 

a lovely festive break everyone!    


